

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta, Caipeatal agus Eastáit

Ospuidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íochtarach. Baile Átha Cliath 2. D02 P667 Office of the National Director Capital & Estates

Sir Patrick Dun's Hospital, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2, D02 P667 www.hse.ie

t 01 642 4747

e ND.CapitalEstates@hse.ie

Mr Alan Dillon, TD Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

4th October 2023

PQ 40745/23* To ask the Minister for Health how many primary care centres had construction halted due to increased construction costs; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Alan Dillon

Dear Deputy Dillion,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The HSE are aware of two locations where construction on primary care centres has halted due to increased construction costs. They are Ballyhaunis, Co Mayo & Portumna Co Galway. HSE continue to engage with the respective developers to advance both projects.

Yours sincerely,

Paul de Freine National Director Capital & Estates